
 

  

  
 
 
 
 
Property Address:  ____________________________________ Date: ___________________ 
 
                      ____________________________________ Time: ___________________  
 
Dear Resident 
 
This notice constitutes an official warning under the Grey District Council Solid Waste Bylaw 
2012 
 
The wheelie bin and/or crate that you placed at the kerbside was red tagged today because it did not meet 
Council’s approved terms and conditions of use for the service. 
 
The following issues were identified: 
 

Wheelie Bin 
 

Crate 

The wheelie bin is overfull, and the lid was 
not fully closed. 
 

The crate is overfull and unsafe to pick 
up. 
 

The wheelie bin is overweight  
(it exceeded 80kgs).  

The crate missed collection because it 
was not put out by 7:00am on collection 
day. 
 

The wheelie bin missed collection because 
it was not put out by 7:00am on collection.  
day.  
 

The contents in the crate aren’t clean. 

The contents in the recycling bin aren’t clean.  The crate contains unacceptable or 
prohibited items. 
 

The wheelie bin contains unacceptable or  
prohibited items. 
 

The crate was put out on the wrong 
week. 
(i.e., crate on a refuse week) 

The wrong bin was put out today. (i.e., refuse on a 
recycling week or recycling on a refuse week). 

 

 
Action required: 
 
Please remove the wheelie bin and/or crate from the kerbside and plan to deliver the contents to McLean’s 
Pit Landfill & Recycling Centre. Or make it safe and compliant, and then place it out for collection on the next 
appropriate collection day.  
 
To learn how to make your bin compliant, a full copy of GDC’s collection policy, terms, and conditions is 
available from GDC, 105 Tainui Street, Greymouth, or can be downloaded from our website here 
www.greydc.govt.nz. 
 
Failure to adhere to the terms and conditions means your property's kerbside collection service could be 
terminated without further notice. 
 
For further advice please contact Council on 769 8600, alternatively email infrastructure@greydc.govt.nz. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.greydc.govt.nz/06your-home/refuse-and-recycling/plans-policies
mailto:infrastructure@greydc.govt.nz

